
EVENT:  FORT GORDON FACEBOOK TOWN HALL ISSUES AND RESPONSES 

Date/Time:  18 January 2012 / 1830-1930 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

Welcome to our Quarterly Fort Gordon Facebook Town Hall. We appreciate you joining 

us and hope that you will find this interaction useful and informative. I am happy to 

report that our Commanding General, MG Alan R. Lynn, Jr. is with us this evening and 

is participating in this Town Hall meeting.  Before we begin, please note the following 

procedures to follow as we conduct the Town Hall to ensure we capture your 

comments. -- COL Barker, Garrison Commander 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison Procedural highlights:  We will list individual agency threads. 

Identify the agency your question should be directed to and submit your comment or 

question in the corresponding ‘Write a comment...’ field.  Please remember to ONLY 

post Like / Comments below appropriate Wall thread, so that there is no confusion.  

Note agency phone numbers will not be manned during the Town Hall event.  Your 

cooperation is appreciated.  If you are uncertain where to post your question, concern, 

or compliment, then ‘Write a comment...’ on COL Barker’s original post and we will 

redirect it. In addition, you may have to periodically refresh your page to see all 

postings.  We’ll get started shortly.  The Facebook discussion will end at 1930 hrs.  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison Please keep in mind when you participate: 

 

“KEEP IT CLEAN”  

• We want you to be honest, but we need the conversations to be constructive. Let’s use 

these conversations to solve problems, not create more.  We will remove any posts that 

are abusive or use profanity.  

 

“KEEP IT SHORT”  

• The subject matter experts that we’ll have answering questions or providing 

information will only be available for the allotted time.  

 

“KEEP IT TO AN HOUR”  

• The subject matter experts that we'll have answering questions or providing 

information will only have an hour to spend with us. 

 

“KEEP IT IN MIND”  

• This is a new effort, so we may experience some growing pains along the way. Please 

be patient with us.  Some questions we can answer on the spot, some we’ll have to look 

into, and some questions may not be answered the way you want.  



 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

ASK AWAY!!  

We have the subject matter experts here ready to answer your questions and provide 

you information!! Identify the agency thread to direct your question to and 'Write a 

comment. . .' 

 

* * * * * *CG* * * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon CG 

 (CG) Commanding General for Fort Gordon: Looking forward to your questions! 

 

Fort Gordon CG  CSM Pflieger and I are here to answer any of your concerns.  What is 

on your mind?  If you would like to give positive comments then those would be 

welcome too!  (1 like) 

 

Bobby White  When is graduation for c Co 551  

 

Fort Gordon CG  Hi, Mr. White!  Thank you for your question!  

 

Fort Gordon CG  Mr. White, C Co 551 is having their graduation ceremony on 25 

January at 3 PM at Alexander Hall.  Please contact your Soldier to make sure he or she 

has completed all course requirements before you make the long trip. Happy New Year 

and thank you again!  

 

Stephen T. Snowberger  Good evening.  I work for one of the contractors on post. I am 

a strong believer in the Constitution and particularly the 2nd Amendment. I am an ex-

Field Artillery Officer (Vietnam era). I have a permit to carry a concealed weapon in 

Georgia. I see the signs at the gate entrances telling me I cannot carry on post so I 

don't.  I would like to initiate a discussion of the possibility of being able to have the 

means of defending myself and others if something were to occur on my way to or from 

work.  As things are, I am denied that right. Please reply on how we can explore this. 

Thank you.  

 

Fort Gordon GC  Mr. Snowberger, I appreciate your question and it is not the first time it 

has been addressed. There are many levels today who are considering this based on 

the incident at Ft Hood, but there are also as many who have the opposing view.  

Today, the only approved time to carry a weapon, and not concealed, is to the range or 

approved hunting areas. The regulation is not only a Fort Gordon, but a Department of 



the Army regulation.  In order to change this rule, we would have to have DA change 

their regulation.  I hope this starts the discussion.   COL Barker  

 

Stephen T. Snowberger  Thank you for your reply. I, too, hope this "starts the 

discussion."  As tragic as the event at Ft Hood was, I can't help but wonder if personnel 

there were able to carry, how the shooter might have been stopped much sooner when 

he had to face return fire.   (1 like) 

 

Trey Durant   Would Ft Gordon ever give disabled Vets priority to fish and hunt during 

the seasons?   Instead of a drawing?  (1 like) 

 

Fort Gordon GC  Mr. Durant, your question, along with other issues that have been 

asked, such as life-time licenses like the state of GA currently issues, is being 

discussed now as we go forward in updating the hunting and fishing regulations for Ft 

Gordon.  These issues will be discussed at the next hunting and fishing council meeting 

held late spring/early summer and a determination will be made on how best we can 

support the entire population on Ft Gordon.  Thanks, COL Barker  

 

* * * * *DDEAMC* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

DD EISENHOWER ARMY MEDICAL CENTER - Our Mission: provide World Class 

comprehensive and compassionate care to our Nation’s Warriors, their families, 

retirees and all other directed beneficiaries, while maintaining unit and personal 

readiness to meet the demands of our Nation. General Information: 706-787-5811; 

Appointments: 706-787-7300 

 

Gail Rosario Fitzpatrick Just wanted to say that the OT clinic is awesome.  They are 

always professional and friendly – especially the front desk, and SPC Brumn:)   (2 Like) 

 

Fort Gordon DDEAMC  Thank you for the positive feedback. I will be sure to let them 

know how much you appreciate what they do. Have a great evening!   (1 like) 

 

Wanda Frye I cannot say enough good things about the Eisenhower Medical Center. 

Every time I have been there, I have been seen at my appointed time and the staff is 

very professional.  

 

Fort Gordon DDEAMC  Thank you, Ms. Frye.  We have been looking for ways to 

always improve our customer service at DDEAMC and are happy to hear our efforts are 

well received.  Enjoy your evening!  



 

Angela Amy-stockwell  This is by far one of the fastest E.R.'s I've been to!  We have 

been there several times, broken bones and allergic reactions. Every time, I have never 

had to sit and wait for an extended amount of time!  Great service and very courteous 

staff!   (1 like) 

 

 

* * * * *BBC* * * * * 

 

(BBC) BALFOUR BEATTY COMMUNITIES – Our focus: Overseeing all facets of 

operations regarding on-post family housing including leasing, maintenance, 

customer service, and infrastructure of the neighborhoods within our footprint. 

706-772-7041 

 

Barb Kozell  Is there a way to let residents know about BBC’s  ‘community happenings 

and events' such as a newsletter or something of the like?  

 

Fort Gordon BBC   Mrs. Kozell, thank you for your comment.  Presently, we send out 

weekly newsletters and monthly event flyers. The newsletter is sent out via email. 

Please call or stop by the Community Center and ensure that all of your information is 

current and up-to-date. As soon as we have your correct email address, you will be 

added to our email list. The Community number is 706-772-7041/7044  (2 like) 

 

Rachel Clark  Hey, I was also wondering if there is any way to do something about the 

kids walking to/from school. I feel like there are a lot of young kids walking alone far too 

young to be alone and I've seen them walk right out in front of cars in Gordon Terrace. 

Especially the turn to Hill Drive.  

 

Fort Gordon BBC  Mrs. Clark, thank you for your comment and your concern with the 

safety of our young residents.  In accordance with the Garrison Child Supervision Policy 

#15, adult supervision must be provided for children in the 5th grade or younger. The 

MPs should be notified when the policy is not being followed.  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison DES  Rachel Clark, please call the MP Desk at 706-791-4380 

and report this as soon as you see it occur.  The only way we can hold parents 

responsible is to identify the child and the parent.  Any information you have, 

description, etc can be useful.    LTC Chandler, DES   (1 like) 

 

Rachel Clark  I will notify the MPs, thanks.  These are 5, possibly 6 year olds.  Totally 

alone.  



 

Fort Gordon Garrison DES Thanks for looking out for their safety  

 

Sheryll Lander  I was wondering if residents can request additional ceiling fans for the 

downstairs and a screen/storm door for the back patio? It would lower power bills. Right 

now the downstairs is cold and upstairs the heat is terrible. There's probably 5 months 

out of the year that open windows and screen doors could be used instead of the AC 

here in Augusta.  (1 like) 

 

 

* * * * *NEC* * * * * 

 

 (NEC) NETWORK ENTERPRISE CENTER – Our focus: To provide timely and 

quality communications, information assurance, and automation support to 

service members and civilians. 706-791-5493 

 

 

* * * * *PAO* * * * * 

 

 (PAO) PUBLIC AFFAIRS OFFICE - Our focus: Conducts command information, 

media relations and community relations programs in support of Fort Gordon’s 

Senior Mission Command, the Signal Center, Garrison Command and all other 

mission partners located on the installation. 706-791-7003 

 

* * * * *DFMWR* * * * * 

 

 (FMWR) FAMILY AND MORALE, WELFARE AND RECREATION – Our focus: 

Provide equitable, effective, and efficient human resources; and be an adaptive, 

customer focused organization - optimize resources, develop and retain a 

diverse, competent and motivated workforce and offer first class services and 

programs. 706-791-6779 

 

Miguel A. Lopez My daughters and I went to the fishing derby a few months ago and 

loved it. Keep up the good work.   (6 like) 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison DFMWR Miguel A. Lopez, thank you for your attendance and 

the positive comment. Our next scheduled kids’ fishing derby is in the June time frame. 

Please stay connected to our FMWR web page. Have a great evening.  (2 like) 

 



Anna Witz  Is there a place to ask about SLOs (School Liaison Officers)? We are zoned 

for Tobacco Road Elementary, but feel it is not a good school and want to know our 

options for finding a new/better school since being told we cannot get a waiver to attend 

the schools on base.  (1 like) 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison DFMWR  Ms Anna Witz, thank you for your comment. 

Richmond County School System does accept waivers depending on the specific 

situation.  Please contact CYSS Richmond County SLO, Heather Howse at 706-791-

7270 and she will assist you.  Have a wonderful evening.  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

ASK AWAY!!   We have the subject matter experts here ready to answer your questions 

and provide you information!! Identify the agency thread to direct your question to and 

'Write a comment...' 

 

* * * * *DeCA* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (DeCA) DEFENSE COMMISSARY AGENCY – Our focus: Food Logistics. 706-791-

3718 ext. 314 

 

Candy Gee DeCA--Will the commissary ever do a trial run and open on Monday to see 

if they'll get enough business to open regularly on Monday?  

 

Fort Gordon DeCA   Candy Gee, although we are open the Monday prior to 

Thanksgiving and Christmas every year, we have not done a test to be open every 

Monday.  I will pass your suggestion along to HQ DeCA, Fort Lee, VA.  Thanks for your 

question. (1 like) 

 

Candy Gee Thanks a lot!  

 

Gail Rosario Fitzpatrick  For the past two weeks, the shelves have been kind of bare.  

Any reason for this situation?  

 

Fort Gordon DeCA  Gail, yes, we were preparing for our annual wall-to-wall inventory. 

We do reduce the amount of shipments by 5-10% to ensure a more accurate count. We 

are fully stocked at this time. Thank you.  

 

Sheryll Lander   Would like to see case sales on 1st and 15th...Quarterly would be 

nice..LOL   (1 like) 



 

Angela Amy-stockwell Better quality produce would be great! I buy it then the next 

days it's moldy!  

 

Heather Rockel  I was just in the commissary and used self check out. All three of the 

open machines had problems.  My problem was a coupon issue. I scanned the coupon 

and .50 was taken off so I dropped it in the box. It did not register that. So I asked for 

help because I could not go on. The African American woman cashier came and stuffed 

a stick down it.  This caused the machine to say the box was full and voided the .50 

coupon.  The cashier then tried to take the .50 cents off. Well she added .50 cents and 

proceeded to tell me see I took it off. I told her no you added .50 cents.  She said no see 

it took it off because I can’t click on the coupon button.  She then clicked the check out 

button and then clicked the coupon button to take off .50 cents.  I told her she needed to 

do it for a dollar because she added .50 cents.  She then yelled at me and me told hold 

on and then typed in 5.50 as the coupon.  She left disgruntled to get help because again 

she messed up.  In the mean time, the other two machines are messing up. The one 

froze after she did something to it. People were getting really frustrated.  So someone 

came, fixed the prices and I could check out.  Well not so because so much had 

happened I could not check out without another scan from the cashier card. The lady 

left after my price was fixed hand the card to an African American male telling him 

people are getting mad at her.  I truly believe what happened was this lady was not 

trained to help run those machines.  She also had no people skills.  I have never been 

yelled at like that before when I was trying to help her fix it.  She refused to listen to me. 

So therefore I am not sure I would want to come back. With rude employees, expensive 

prices, and empty shelves this commissary has done nothing to have a draw back 

appeal. Thank you for reading!  (1 like) 

 

 

* * * * *RSO* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

RSO (Religious Support Office)-Our Focus: Management of all Fort Gordon 

religious support buildings, worship services, religious education, family life 

center and all other religious activities. Assist Commanders to ensure the right of 

the free exercise of religion; provide training in the area of spiritual and ethical 

leadership. Develop the Command Religious Program. 

 

 

 

 



* * * * *DPTMS* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (DPTMS) DIRECTORATE OF PLANS, TRAINING, MOBILIZATION, & SECURITY – 

Our focus: Serves as the Garrison Commander's principal operations staff office 

for current operations, contingency planning, and training management. 706-791-

4125 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison  

Extended Hours for Range Operations and Multiple Day Range Bookings: 

 

For units utilizing Fort Gordon ranges; all unit leaders are reminded that units needing to 

conduct live fire operations beyond the normal Range Operations Division duty ...hours 

will always be supported. That said, extended hour support does require us to 

coordinate scheduling of a very small Range staff. Units are asked to please schedule 

their extended range hours in advance with Range Operations Division if firing beyond 

1630 is projected. Units are expected to begin scheduled firing at the time coordinated 

on the morning of scheduled range(s). We understand emergencies arise, and if 

unforecasted extended hours are required, advise Range Operations Division as soon 

as possible on the day of firing. Also, based on a question from one of our units, 

commands are permitted to schedule ranges for more than one day; we do expect firing 

to occur each of the scheduled days however. Units signing for ranges for more than 

one day, can put the range in a Cold Status, un-occupy the range when firing is 

complete, and reoccupy the following day to resume Hot firing status. Unit may NOT 

store ammo over night in the Range Ammo Breakdown buildings however. If a field ASP 

is required, please coordinate that in advance with the ASP and Range Control as there 

are specific physical security and safety requirements for field ASPs 

 

Sheryll Lander   These guys are AWESOME!!!  

 

 

* * * * *PAIO* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (PAIO) USAG-FG PLANS, ANALYSIS AND INTEGRATION OFFICE – Our focus: 

The core mission of the PAIO is to assist the Garrison Commander in enabling 

efficient and effective operations by providing, either singularly or through inter-

directorate / inter-agency actions, the management or oversight of a broad range 

of strategic, process improvement, and performance program functions that 

affect virtually all aspects of installation services and support. 706-791-2080 



 

Fort Gordon Garrison Team  Let's extend this another 15 minutes since questions 

have picked up!  

 

* * * * *DOL* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (DOL) DIRECTORATE OF LOGISTICS – Our focus: To provide quality logistical 

support to include supply and services, transportation and maintenance to the 

Fort Gordon Community. 706-791-2675 

 

Miguel A. Lopez  I just want to pass a thumbs up for the V&E and C&E teams.  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison  Miguel A. Lopez, appreciate your positive comments about the 

V&E and C&E teams.  Will be sure to pass this information to our DOL who provides 

this support.  

 

* * * * *AAFES* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (AAFES) ARMY & AIR FORCE EXCHANGE SERVICE – Our focus: Enduring 

Mission to provide quality merchandise and services to military families 

worldwide at competitively low prices and to generate earnings to supplement 

Morale, Welfare, and Recreation (MWR) /Services programs. 706-793-0299 ext. 100 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison The GM and the Main Store Manager are here to answer any 

questions that you may have about AAFES.  (1 like) 

 

Teri Stiffler Ryan  When is the movie theater going to re-open?  

 

Fort Gordon AAFES   Teri Stiffler Ryan, thank you for your question. The theater is 

undergoing operational review and unfortunately due to low attendance and financial 

loss for the last two years, we are deciding on closing the movie operations. AAFES has 

not been able to afford to keep it open with minimal staffing.  We apologize for the 

inconvenience since the theater was also under warranty work that kept it closed the 

last three months. Please feel free to contact me (GM) 706-793-0233 ext 100 if you 

have further questions.   (1 like) 

 

Teri Stiffler Ryan   Wow. Ok, thank you.  

 



Teri Stiffler Ryan   Having some difficulties with the greenopolis recycling machines 

outside of the PX and shoppettes. They don't work half the time, to include the point 

system, and they are full the other half the time.  

 

Fort Gordon AAFES    Teri Stiffler Ryan, thank you for your comment. The Greenopolis 

machines are serviced daily by the associates in the facilities.  We understand that they 

can fill quickly.  Please let the manager know if you should encounter any problems with 

the machines.  Not all items that are recycled qualify for points.  Please visit 

Greenopolis.com for additional information on items that qualify.  

 

Chris Henry  Any thoughts on adding a gas station to gate 2?  With the growth of 

Grovetown, this is a high traffic area.  Lots of people are traveling across post for fuel or 

shopping at the BP right off post. This seems like a great way to increase both morale 

and funds for MWR.  

 

Wilson Shutter Rivera  Even a gas station that is centralized near the Class Six, near 

car wash, would be nice.  Most wouldn't have to combat traffic to make a left turn in or 

out of either of the two already in service.  

 

Fort Gordon AAFES   Chris Henry, thank you for your question.  Currently there are no 

plans to put a Shoppette / Express with fuel at Gate 2. However, this is up for 

consideration in the future considering your comment as traffic grows from the growth of 

the Grovetown area.  (1 like) 

 

Wilson Shutter Rivera  Beverage station at the Exchange food court works well for my 

last stop before sitting down to eat. Fort Jackson has an individual selection Peak Teak 

pillar pour spout, which is nice to have sweet tea. The dispenser in the cola machine is 

rarely in service due to the high traffic.  May need to go heavy duty with the sweetness 

of the dispensing of the tea to keep soldiers happy. :)    (2 like) 

 

Craig Swartz  I second the idea of a Gate 2 gas station. There have been several 

conversations around the work place as to why it hasn't happened already.  

 

Fort Gordon AAFES  Did you know that your Exchange PX will start renovation early 

summer this year to provide you with one stop shopping?  Your PXtra categories of 

merchandise; sporting goods, toys, outdoor living, garden center, firearms, appliances 

and furniture will be moving to the PX.  The Military clothing store will be moving to the 

PX as well.  All of the outside Mall services; UPS store, alterations, car rental, etc.  All of 

this under one roof!  

 



* * * * *OSJA* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (OSJA) Office of the Staff Judge Advocate - Our focus is to provide a full range of 

legal and non-legal support with excellence and distinction, specifically assisting 

Soldiers and Retirees in the area of Legal Assistance. (706-791-7812) We also 

have a Claims Division which assists Soldiers with filing claims for lost or broken 

personal property. (706-791-3630) 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison SJA   FYI, tax filing season at Ft. Gordon is almost here! Free 

tax filing for Soldiers and their dependents, and Retirees. This service begins on 30 

January 2012 and runs through approximately 15 April 2012. Tax Center is located at 

the Courtyard next to Theresa's. Please click on the following link for more information: 

http://www.gordon.army.mil/osja/tax.htm  (1 like) 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

www.gordon.army.mil  

Welcome to the Fort Gordon Garrison (IMCOM) website supporting mission readiness 

and providing an optimum quality of life for the military community at Fort Gordon 

Georgia. 

 

Teri Stiffler Ryan   My son is in college but is studying abroad this semester. I did not 

get a power of attorney to do his taxes. What do I do?  (1 like) 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison SJA  There are several options available to your son. If he is 

overseas on April 15th, then he is granted an automatic 60-day extension to file his 

federal taxes. Note, this may or may not apply to his state taxes, if he has to file state 

taxes.  And also, this extension is just to file, not to pay.  If he does owe taxes, he will 

have to pay interest on amount of time he waits after April 15th to pay.  Your son should 

be able to file electronically through the IRS website using E-File.  That was an option 

last year.  Your son can also use TurboTax if he can download from the website.  If you 

can obtain a power of special power of attorney from him, specifically allowing you to file 

his taxes, you may be able to file his taxes through the Tax Center if he is a qualifying 

dependent (assuming you qualify for the Tax Center services). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gordon.army.mil/osja/tax.htm
http://www.gordon.army.mil/


* * * * *DPW* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (DPW) DIRECTORATE OF PUBLIC WORKS – Our focus: Planning and 

programming for maintaining and repairing all infrastructure and facilities, 

ensuring the stability of installation facilities and environmental practices, 

directorate responsibilities include Engineering Design, Master Planning, 

Maintenance & Repair, Environmental & Natural Resources, Utilities operations, 

RCI, and Housing. 706-791-4302 

 

Wanda Frye  Can you please tell me what percentage of the buildings on post are 

energy efficient and are there plans in place to make the post more energy efficient. 

Thank you.  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison DPW   Thank you for your comment, off the top i do not have 

the percentage however all of the facilities that we are renovating (51 currently) meet 

the standards for energy efficiency.  

 

Wanda Frye Thank you for your reply.  

 

Rachel Clark  Suggestion:  I feel like there should be a fence on the big playground by 

the road.  The walkway goes very close to the road and the kids can get in the road very 

fast.  (1 like) 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison Thank you for your comment.  We will look into this and 

backbrief at the real property planning board  

 

Anna Witz   I second a need for a fence at play areas. Not only will it keeps kids in but it 

can help keep stray animals out.  

 

* * * * *DHR* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (DHR) DIRECTORATE OF HUMAN RESOURCES – Our focus: Provide equitable, 

effective, and efficient human resources; and be an adaptive, customer focused 

organization - optimize resources, develop and retain a diverse, competent and 

motivated workforce and offer first class services and programs. 706-791-9325 

 

Heather Rockel   Why is it so hard to PCS into Fort Gordon coming from an overseas 

location?  My husband had to relocate us here because we could not stay in Japan.  So 



far every road block has been put in our path.  Our only answers are they cannot do 

anything until he signs in here after WOCS.  Why are they not exceptions to the policy? 

If we had been stateside while he attend school I would have understood, but we have 

no choice but to be here.  This is not as informative as I would like, but I just got here 

and have no computer I'm using my phone.  There should be a policy that gives soldiers 

and their families coming from overseas location benefits of the incoming duty station 

upon arrival before warrant officer candidate school.  Such as BAH and hotel lodging 

reimbursement.  (1 like) 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison DHR    Heather Rockel, let me first apologize for any 

inconveniences you have experienced referencing your arrival to Fort Gordon. Please 

provide more specific information reference where you are receiving road blocks and I 

should be able to better assist you.  As for the Finance (BAH) and Hotel lodging 

reimbursement situation, if you provide me with your contact information, I will ensure to 

close the loop with the Finance office. 

 

Heather Rockel    Unfortunately, my husband has tried and tried.  We were told about a 

waiver so he went and did that.  Then it all got kicked back Friday saying his command 

would have to allow it.  He went to the command and the civilian again said sorry cannot 

help you until March.  It is so crazy that no one can wrap their head around the fact that 

we have come from overseas.  I do not see help for me. Even more so now since my 

husband reported to Rucker today.  I plan on submitting to AFAP because this policy 

clearly needs to be changed not just little Army here but big Army. I have a friend who 

will be experiencing the same as us come the fall and I hope with enlightenment of a 

huge problem they will not go through this. Another note because my husband keeps 

saying it over and over again. We are not trying to get something we don’t deserve.  As 

I said we had no choice but to leave Okinawa. 

 

 

* * * * *CPAC* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (CPAC) CIVILIAN PERSONNEL ADVISORY CENTER – Our focus: Provide accurate 

and timely advisory services in the administration of civilian personnel services 

in a regionalized environment. This office is responsible for developing, 

promoting, and monitoring civilian personnel policies to meet the needs of 

management, supervisors, and the workforce. 706-791-3840 

 

 

 



* * * * *DES* * * * * 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

 (DES) DIRECTORATE OF EMERGENCY SERVICES – Our focus: Supporting the 

mission of the Garrison Commander and the US Army Signal Center of 

Excellence; providing the Fort Gordon community with 24-hour Police, Fire 

Emergency response. 706-791-9289 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison DES   Any Concerns with ACPs, Fire Dept or Policing?  

 

David Mccoy   Any decision on if we are going to register guns coming on post, or the 

suggestion presented that users be registered?  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison DES   David Mccoy, the Army did indeed institute a new policy 

requiring anyone who brings a POW onto post to register it. However, we are seeking 

an exception to the Army's policy as we feel this is an unnecessary requirement as we 

can achieve a higher level of safety by vetting people (checking backgrounds) versus 

asking the public to register every firearm they own. Unfortunately we have not received 

a decision.  We will continue to enforce the old policy until the Army renders its’ 

decision. Thanks for your comments and I hope this better explains the status of the 

issue.     LTC Chandler, DES  

 

David Mccoy  LTC Chandler, thank you for your reply.  I hope as you do that the 

background check suggestion is accepted!  

 

Keesha Clay Smith  Can the parents really start to be held responsible for the wild 

children that are running around military housing?!  They are exposing all children to 

sex, drugs and alcohol.  The children are never held responsible for their actions, but 

what about the parents?!?!  My home was burglarized by a teenager who told me in my 

face I would never see my items again.  When will there be consequences for terrorizing 

families in the so called safe community?  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison  Mrs. Smith, thank you for your comment, your concern has 

been forwarded to Directorate of Emergency Services  

 

Keesha Clay Smith That is fine. However it seems that buck is always passed to a 

different department.  When we sign a lease, we are advised to abide by the rules and 

regulations.  When those rules and regulations are not followed, who will step up and 

handle the situation?  I've seen the MPs manhandled verbally by children they are not 

even allowed to question. The playground behind the housing office is basically the 



teenage juke joint at night, but that falls on the MPs right?  When will housing say, if 

your children or family members cannot abide by the rules, you have to go?!?!  Or will 

they just continue to get rid of the complainer?!?!  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison 

Ladies and gentlemen, thank you for participating this evening. We value the fact that 

you chose to be with us and share what was on your mind. While we were not able to 

answer some of these issues in depth, my staff and I will research the topics and post 

answers to our Facebook page.  We encourage all who posted comments to return and 

review.  (1 like) 

 

Thank you. 

 

COL Barker  

Garrison Commander 

 

 

Fort Gordon Garrison  We want to hear from you.  Please take a moment to fill out our 

survey. Thank you. 

 

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/8XZXRY9  

Fort Gordon Garrison Town Hall Survey  

www.surveymonkey.com  

 

Fort Gordon Garrison  We’ll see you online at our next Facebook Town Hall, 1830-

1930, 21 March 2012.   (1 like) 

 

 

Angela Amy-stockwell  I know this is over, but why can't post open certain areas up 

for ATV or dirt bike riding? Of course there needs to be safety rules in place (i.e., our 

kids had to obtain a riding safety certificate to ride in other states). Glad to sit on a board 

to come up with rules since I'm a stickler for riding safety!  (1 like) 

 

 

 

NOTE:  This posting will be updated as responses are received to those issues 

not addressed during the Town Hall. 
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